## TODDINGTON ST. GEORGE CHURCH OF INGLAND SCHOOL

## Pupil Premium Funding for children in school.

Dear Parent/Carer,

This information could be a great help to the school in supporting specific children. Please read this information carefully and contact the school **(01525 872360)** or via email (toddstq@cbc.beds.sch.uk) if you think it is relevant to you or your child.

<u>What is Pupil Premium?</u> Pupil Premium is an amount of money paid to schools to help raise the attainment of disadvantaged pupils and to ensure those pupils are expected to make as much progress as their peers in school. This is known as "closing the gap". The Pupil Premium money is paid to the school based on the numbers of pupils receiving free school meals, and also for any Looked After Children or children from service families. The funding enables the school to add in some additional teaching time, some one to one support and some additional opportunities if beneficial to the children's learning. We have a policy for what we are able to offer and this is also on this website.

The school is able to receive Pupil Premium funding for all pupils who are eligible for free school meals. You may be able to claim for free school meals if you receive one of the following benefits:

- Income Support
- Income-based Jobseekers Allowance
- Income-related Employment and Support Allowance
- Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
- The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit
- Child Tax Credit (provided you're not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no more than £16.190)
- Working Tax Credit run-on paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit
- Universal Credit

<u>Who else can receive Pupil Premium?</u> In addition to the above pupils, from April 2014, schools can receive Pupil Premium for children adopted from care, or who left care under a Special Guardianship Order on or after 30 December 2005.

The Government has extended the coverage of the Pupil Premium in recognition of the traumatic experiences some adopted children may have endured in their early lives, and a realisation that their needs do not change overnight, even if they are now in a loving home. As their experiences in early life can have a lasting impact which can affect the child many years after adoption, the Government believes that teachers and schools have a vital role to play in helping these children emotionally, socially and educationally, to raise their attainment and address their wider needs. The funding the school receives can help offer additional support or services to these children.

<u>What do I need to do?</u> The funding for the financial year 2014-15 will be based on the numbers of these pupils registered at the school on 16 January 2014. **If you think your child may be eligible for free school meals, please apply before 10 January 2014**. If you think your child may be eligible for free school meals, you should contact Central Bedfordshire Council on **0300 300 8306**.

To enable the school to claim the Pupil Premium, we would be grateful if you could inform the school if you have adopted a child from care or received a Special Guardianship Order since 30 December 2005.

If you could show us the original Adoption Order or Special Guardianship Order, even if you have informed us of this in the past, this will ensure we can apply for the funding. This information will of course be treated with the strictest confidence and we appreciate this may raise questions or concerns in your mind that you may wish to discuss further with Mrs. Spencer or Mrs. Collins.

We will need to record this information on the next School Census, which takes place on 16 January 2014; in order to receive the funding for the next financial year, so would request that you inform us by that date.

Yours sincerely,

Jane Spencer, Head teacher